

## DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

9.7.24 – Year 6 Production (Times TBC)

**SPORTS DAY - SAVE THE DATE** (Weather Dependent)

- •YR 21/06/2024 @ 2 3pm
- •Y1 19/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- •Y2 20/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- •Y3/4 18/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm
- •Y5/6 17/06/2024 @ 1.45 3pm

## **CONTACT INFORMATION**



01253 761022/01253 763601

The Office is open 8.30am - 4.30pm



Stanley Website



Svne<u>rgy Website</u>



🖄 Offic<u>e Email Address</u>



Facebook Paae

# WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FRIDAY 14TH JUNE 2024

#### COMMUNICATION

We are moving towards streamlining our communication to you all. This is combined with the fact that we need to save money on printing in addition to becoming more environmentally friendly in our use of paper. In order to ensure you receive letters from school, please ensure that the email address you have provided is correct and that you check your emails in order not to miss any communication. If you have any problems with this please let us know so we can support you. Thank you for your co-operation.

## SPORTS DAY - SAVE THE DATE

• YR - 21/06/2024 @ 2 - 3pm

•Y1 - 19/06/2024 @ 1.45 - 3pm

20/06/2024 @ 1.45 - 3pm

• Y3/4 - 18/06/2024 @ 1.45 - 3pm

• Y5/6 - 17/06/2024 @ 1.45 - 3pm

We are hoping that the weather will be kind to us next week for our Sports' Days. We will endeavour to let you know as soon as possible if they are cancelled due to the weather/wet ground.

## A MESSAGE TO YEAR 2 PARENTS

As you know, back in May, we held a fundraiser in order to help pay for the remainder of our upcoming beach trip and we received an excess amount of donations.

We wanted to inform you what we will be spending/have spent this extra money on for the children.

The first is we are going to be treating all of the Year 2 children to an ice lolly or ice cream on the day of their trip.

The second is a more sustainable purchase as we have bought some new, exciting playground equipment for playtimes - most of which has just arrived so the children have started to enjoy using this!

Thank you once again for your generous donations.

## YOUTH GAMES

Blackpool Youth Games starts again next week, we have sent letters about the events via email this year. Pupils through Year 1 to Year 6 have been given the opportunity to take part. Please check your emails in case your child has been chosen and email admin@stanley.blackpool.sch.uk as soon as possible with your permission for them to take part and to travel to and from the selected event/s.

## **REMINDERS**

- Please can we remind parents NOT to send ANY TYPE OF NUTS/FOOD INCLUDING NUTS into school.
- Please can we remind parents
   NOT to send sweets or chocolate
   bars into school with their child
   for snacktimes/lunchtimes.
- Due to the children having no access to water fountains, please make sure your child brings a drink of water to school NO FIZZY DRINKS.
- Our school has a strict 'No Smoking/Vaping' policy. Please can we remind parents NOT TO SMOKE OR VAPE on our grounds.
- Please remember, if your child has had a case of sickness or diarrhoea, our policy is to stay off for 48 hours since the last episode.
- To report an absence please call 01253 761022 and select 'Option 1'. Please also let us know in advance of any appointments/reasons for collecting your child early.
- If your child requires medicine to be given in school please email us with the following details:
  - 1. Name of child and class
    - 2. Name of medicine
      - 3. Dose
    - 4. Time to be given
    - 5. Dates to be given

ALL MEDICINE SHOULD BE BROUGHT TO AND COLLECTED FROM THE OFFICE BY AN ADULT.

### **GIRLS FOOTBALL**

Our Stanley girls football team played brilliantly against Layton last night under very wet and slippery conditions. All of our girls have come on so much in their confidence, teamwork and football skills and made us very proud!

Special mention to Sienna who made some excellent saves as our goalkeeper and resulted in us taking a 3-1 win! Well done girls!!

## PARALYMPICS YOUTH GAMES

Today, 9 of our Year 6 children took part in the **Youth Games Paralympics** event. They got to try out **Wheelchair Basketball**, **Sit-Down Archery**, **Sit-Down Volleyball** and **Fencing**. They all enjoyed it and did really well!



#### YEAR 2 READING PICNIC

A big thank you to all the adults who attended our **Year 2 Reading picnic** on Wednesday afternoon. Modelling the art of reading books for fun, using exaggerated expression and silly voices, is so important for children's imagination and understanding of texts. We had some superb storytelling and engaging book talk happening on our field which the children absolutely loved!

## YEAR 1 AND YEAR 2 SCIENCE PARENT WORKSHOP

Year 1 - <a href="https://bit.ly/FLFS24">https://bit.ly/FLFS24</a>

Year 2 - https://bit.ly/FLFS24

# Blackpool Learning Rooms

Adult Skills



# Blackpool Learning Rooms

Adult Skills











Operation Encompass now operates throughout Lancashire police force. It helps police and schools work together to provide emotional and practical help to children. The system ensures that when police are called to an incident of domestic abuse, where there are children in the household who have experienced the domestic incident, the police will inform the school (Miss Manson) before the child or children arrive the following day. This ensures that the school has up to date relevant information about the child's circumstances and can enable support to be given to the child.